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An outcome of IOC ICG I was the establishment of four intersessional working groups. Working Group 4 (WG 4)was to address the establishment of a system of interoperable operational centres. Of the 27 countries around the Indian Ocean it was recognised that most would not be able to establish a capacity to generate tsunami warnings so there would need to be a two tiered system. All countries would need to develop the capacity of disseminating warnings to their citizens, but only seven countries indicated that they would be able to become regional advisory centres. And none had that capacity immediately. The interim arrangement is for advice to come from the Pacific Tsunami Warning Centre (PTWC) and the Tsunami section of the Japanese Meteorological Agency (JMA). An intersessional meeting of WG 4, scheduled for 24 November 2005, will start to identify the arrangements needed between countries for the two tiered system to operate.

